Police Advisory Committee Meeting MINUTES Wednesday, July 19, 2023 @ 4:00 p.m.

IN ATTENDANCE:

Members:

S. Dennis, Ranchland Victim Services

- B. Dolan, Holy Spirit School Trustee
- R. Hodge, RCMP
- L. Teneckye, Group Group Youth

Councillors: M. Barber, Town of Pincher Creek H. Hollingshead, M.D. of Pincher Creek

Staff: A. Hlady, FCSS Coordinator

Regrets:

- J. Ames, Canyon School
- B. Burns, Mathew Halton School
- L. Davies, Chamber of Commerce
- K. Hurst, C.O.P.
- C. Provost, Piikani Council
- K. Schmidt, St. Michael's School
- B. Wright, Town of Pincher Creek
- <u>Call to Order</u> Barber called the meeting to order at 4:03pm.
- 2. Agenda Approval

Dolan approved agenda as presented. Carried.

- 3. <u>Adoption of March 15, 2023 Minutes</u> Teneckye adopted the minutes as presented. Carried.
- 4. Business Arising from the March 15, 2023 Minutes:
- 5. Enforcement and Community Updates
 - 5.1. Bylaw: New Bylaw officer starting in the area on September 20, 2023.
 - 5.2. Citizens on Patrol: No update provided.

Police Advisory Committee

July 19, 2023

- 5.3. RCMP: Hodge provided local Crime Statistics to June 2023. Assaults (doubled), Property Crimes, and Non-Compliance are up, as high as 300% for Compliance. Rebels Motorcycle Club will have a rally in Pincher Creek July 29, 2023.
- 5.4. Victim Services: Dennis mentioned that the Positive Ticketing program is going well. Waiting to see what new roles will look like.
- 5.5. Others:
 - 5.5.1. Chamber of Commerce: No update provided.
 - 5.5.2. Group Group Youth: Summer programming is going well. Will has been a big help at the centre and on Youth Recreation nights.
 - 5.5.3. St. Mikes Trustee: Dolan asked whether St. Mikes has information on traffic concerns as mentioned in May meeting. Hlady confirmed Principal Schmidt has all the information required.
- 5.6. New Business: The Animal Shelter discussion around capacity of the building to ensure there is space for a stray animal. Barber to bring forward a conversation about the Animal Shelter to Town of Pincher Creek Council, to then potentially go to a Joint Council meeting.

6. Group Discussion (Standing Items):

- 6.1. What policing information sessions would be of use to your organization or the community as a whole?
- 6.2. Are you aware of any public safety concerns in the community that the police should be aware of?
- 6.3. Are there any concerns about the police service being provided? (complaints or concerns about police action/behaviour, human resources, etc)

7. Next Meeting Date:

September 20, 2023

Citing no further business Hollingshead adjourned the meeting at 4:36pm.

Read and approved on the _20___ of _September_, 2023.

<u>Andrea Hlady</u>

FCSS Coordinator

<u>Mark Barber</u>

Police Advisory Committee Chairperson